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UIPM Executive Board Meeting 

 

Members of the UIPM Executive Board (EB) met in Ankara (TUR) and joined online for a 

briefing immediately after New Pentathlon Discipline Test Event I, which followed the UIPM 

2022 Pentathlon World Cup Final. 

President Dr Klaus Schormann offered a personal account of the historic first Obstacle 

Discipline test and invited all EB Members who observed the event to do the same. 

Secretary General Shiny Fang thanked all involved and pointed out areas where there was 

room for improvement in the testing, and assured the EB that all feedback would be taken 

into account, including the views of athletes (not only Test Event participants) who joined the 

Open Athletes Meeting and other meetings in Ankara (TUR). SG Fang also set out the 

provisional schedule for the remaining three test events in 2022. 

All EB Members had their say on the success of Test Event I and the necessary next steps. 

 


